DG Lucico, 1st Vice Susan, 2nd Vice Doug, head table and fellow Lions.

I apologize for not being at this Cabinet Meeting. I had plans on being here, but a family commitment came up and I had to change my plans.

I have contacted the Zone chairs in the District to check and see if any clubs are running a Speak Out program. I have had some response and there are a few Clubs sponsoring a competition.

You still have some time to organize one if you get organized immediately. It would be great to have 5 or 6 speakers in Newcastle.

If any one needs help they can contact their Zone chair or myself.

Thank you for your time and let get going on a great Speak Out program.

Yours in Lionism,

PCC/PDG Denzil Bernard Speak Out Chair District N-1